REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, February 7, 2018, at 9:00 a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main Street, Hornell, NY.

PRESENT: Mayor John Buckley, Commissioner David Parmeley, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire Chief Dan Smith, Code Officer Bud Burdett and City Clerk Barbara Perrott.

ABSENT: None

ALSO PRESENT: Investigator Tom Aini, Bill Dugan, WLEA.

By Parmeley/Buckley

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting held January 11, 2018 be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By Parmeley/Buckley

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read. Carried – Ayes all

Bud Burdett stated that he and Larry Bacon had canvassed the city last year and found 75 vacant properties. They are working to reaffirm that number and move forward with the Vacant Property Registry.

By Parmeley/Buckley

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of \$542,576.86 be approved and paid as audited. Carried – Ayes all

Chief Murray announced that Jason Day, the school resource officer had previously been sending monthly reports on his activities to the County. As he is now only working for the city and the school district, those reports will now be included in the monthly public safety packets.

Chief Murray gave a presentation on Drug Investigations and Arrests for the 2017 year.

A request for city assistance with the Run for the Shamrock was approved.

By Parmley/Buckley

RESOLVED, that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 am. Carried – Ayes All

Barbara M. Perrott
City Clerk